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Professional Development

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the NKCES PD meeting at the MET Center in Erlanger on November 9, 2010.  A representative from SpringBoard was there to discuss their ELA and Math programs.  
On November 15, 2010, Kim Simpson, Principal attended the ISLN meeting at the MET Center in Erlanger.  There was much discussion about learning targets, formative assessment, and descriptive feedback. Southgate was paired with Boone County during this meeting and many resources were shared.

Kacie Browning, MS LA Teacher, Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/RtI Specialists, and Valerie Keating, Spec. Ed. Teacher, attended the ELA Cadre Meeting on November 17, 2010.

Nicole Davis, Third Grade Teacher, attended the Math Cadre Meeting on November 18, 2010.
Michele Tagher, Spec. Ed. Teacher, attended the NKCES Autism Cadre on November 18, 2010.

All certified employees participated in a learning target PD conducted by Kacie Browning, MS LA Teacher, on November 18, 2010.

The Writing Committee met on December 8, 2010 to begin developing a writing plan/policy for Southgate school.

The Literacy Plan Committee met with Joyce Harris, NKCES, on December 9, 2010, to begin developing a Literacy Plan for Southgate School.

The Arts & Humanities and PL/Career Studies Committee will begin work on Program Reviews in December.

Teachers in grades K-3 are working on deconstructing the Social Studies Exiting Primary Core Content 4.1 curriculum to establish vertical alignment across the primary grades. 

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

November 1st through November 30th  


Year-To-Date Totals


Students Served – 24





Students Served - 110


Total Contacts – 26





Total Contacts - 148



School Supplies – 14




  School Supplies - 71



Basic Needs – 12




  Basic Needs - 63



Home Visits – 0




  Home Visits – 7










  Health Related - 7

The Power Pack Program is off to a successful start.  Distribution numbers are as follows:


Carry-over from October - 41


Total Packs delivered 108


Total Packs  - 149 


Distributed November 5th   – 25


Distributed November 12th – 25


Distributed October 19th – 27


Distributed October 23rd – 24 (Short Thanksgiving week)


Total Delivered for month – 101        Total to date – 254 packs to 27 different children


Total currently on hand as of 11/30/2010 - 48

We are still trying with the Chamber of Commerce to identify a potential BEST partner.  Efforts so far have been unsuccessful.

Junior Achievement is running programs with Mrs. Rossiter (K) and Mrs. Herald (4th).  We continue to await background checks for additional volunteers.  We are making contacts in expectation of those approvals coming in and expect to begin other classes after the Holiday break.

We are currently awaiting official word on the expected changes to Infinite Campus.  Once the problem is fixed we expect to have all data entered within 3 weeks of starting. 

Volunteer background checks are proceeding.  Our most recent time frame estimate is sometime after Thanksgiving for returns on the checks we have already submitted.

The Holiday Food Drive was a tremendous success with over 1000 items collected.  Mrs. Widener’s 4th grade class won the competition and thusly the class t-shirts.  Ms. Lyon’s 2nd Grade class was second and Ms. Hamberg’s 8th grade third.  Both of those classes won pizza parties for their efforts.  13 Southgate families were served Thanksgiving Dinner due to the generosity of children from both schools and donations from community partners.  We were also able to make a nice donation of goods to the Immanuel Methodist Food Pantry that serves a good number of our families on a weekly basis.

Christmas preparations are moving along quickly.  We anticipate some 10 to 15 families serving 25 to 30 children for Christmas this year including gifts and a Christmas day meal.

Our AmeriCorps Literacy person continues to work two days per week with Ms. Bowen tutoring and assessing children’s literacy skills.  
Student Recognitions & Achievement
Students earning A and A/B Honors for the first grading period were recognized on November 17, 2010.

December’s Students of the Month will be recognized at the School Board Meeting on December 9, 2010.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.

SBDM Council 

At the November 30, 2010 SBDM Council Meeting – Council reviewed the November Principal Report, discussed the need to revise the CDIP to include goals for improving social studies scores, and updated and revised the Code of Conduct Tardy Policy.  Molly Bowen provided a Title I update. Mr. Palm updated council on the Emeetings for School Councils program, as well as councils’ responsibility to discuss the design of the new classrooms.  The council meeting concluded with a review of the Comprehensive District Improvement Plan (CDIP) and budget. Oct. meeting minutes were reviewed and approved. Next meeting is scheduled for December 15, 2010. 
Community Involvement

Six students participated in the Southgate Optimist Club/City of Southgate Youth Appreciation Night on Wednesday, December 1, 2010.  The students, aided by the actual council members, ran the December City Council Meeting.  The meeting will be aired on the local cable government channel during the month of December.  The students participating were: Alex Combs, Kayla Ashcraft, Indonesia Boggs, Marissa Casebolt, Prince Baker, and Ashley Hayes. 
Two students received glasses from the Quality Care for Kids Program on December 1, 2010.

The Truancy Diversion Program (TDP) began on December 3, 2010 with an assembly for all students and parents who have been identified as being truant or habitually truant.
Sharyl Iden, School Nurse, received a letter of thanks from representatives of the Fluoride Varnish Program.  They wanted to thank the teachers for being so wonderful to work with and for securing the highest percentage of student participating in Southgate history

School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

On November 12, 2010, Trinity Walsh, Highlands High School 9th & 10th Grade Counselor, invited our 8th grade students to Highlands High School for a visit.  Our students got the opportunity to tour the school, meet teachers, and talk with former Southgate students about the transition to high school.
R.I.S.E. Program is continuing with 6th Grade.  There are approximately 2 more weeks of classes.  We will be scheduling a Graduation in January, 2011 for those students who have successfully completed the program.
Week of December 13-17, 2010 our Library/Media Center will host a Book Fair.  Money raised will go to the Library/Media Center to purchase additional books, software, and resources.  Family Fun Night will be hosted in conjunction with the Book Fair on the evening of December 17, 2010.  

December 14, 2010 Our Annual Winter Band Concert will take place at 7:00pm in the auditorium.  

December 17, 2010 is scheduled for Classroom Holiday Parties. 
